 Minutes of MDOC Committee Meeting 10th September 2018
Present: Marie Roberts, Kath Speak, Sue Birkinshaw (Chair), Trevor Hindle, Tony Wagg (Secretary), Ian Gilliver, Andrew Gregory, Pete Lomas, Pete Ross.
Apologies: Alan Ogden, Clare Griffin, Dave McCann, David Wathey, Eddie Speak, Julie Brook.
1. Minutes of Last Meeting:  Accepted.
2. Matters Arising/Actions:
(i) Stolen SI boxes at Alderley Eddge (17th July). The Secretary agreed to report the loss to the police to open the possibility of an insurance claim. Action TW.
(ii) Grant to Matt Fellbaum towards JWOC costs. The Secretary is to contact Matt to obtain details so that payment can be made as agreed at the last meeting. Action TW.
(iii) New stakes. Ian Gilliver has purchased 50 stakes and the Treasurer has paid for them.
(iv) Peter Palmer relays. Sue has contacted Alain Kyd at Fallibroome to see whether any pupils wish to take part but he has yet to reply.
3. Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer submitted an end of year report, showing a profit for the year of order £3000 and £33,518 in the current account. The Secretary was asked to seek recommendations from the Treasurer as to whether perhaps £25,000 might be safely invested to produce some return. Action TW. In the detail it was unclear why relays listed neither income nor expenditure and there was a spend of £419 on competitions (Compass Sport Cup?). 
The purchase of a new guillotine was approved by the committee (the old one dates from 1789 and has some funny stains).
Insurance. The Treasurer had sent a copy of our insurance document for major events, prompted by the loss of SI boxes. This raised a number of issues such as what is a major event and what about storage and minor events? Is there an additional document? Computers should not be used anywhere susceptible to damp (eg in the UK?). Overnight cover for toilets and SI boxes seems restrictive and requires prior notification to the insurers. SI boxes had to be out for several days at the British in 2017.There is also a requirement for organisers to be made aware of the cover and associated risk management procedures.
[bookmark: _GoBack]4. Review of Lakes 5 Day
Sue has circulated a summary of central services activities including successes, weaknesses and scope for improvement. This will help future planning. There have been criticisms of the length of some courses. For example W20 was too short. This arose from the consolidation of classes into a limited number of courses. Ian commented that guidelines state that course amalgamations are permissible for courses that have lengths within 0.5km of each other.
5. Future Events:
(a) CRET (Manchester, Nov 2018). Provisional courses have been sent to the controller. Final permission from the city council is waited. Individual control sites must be checked for the need for any further permissions. Pete Lomas offered to co-ordinate the use of equipment between the Saturday (Offerton) and Sunday events. It was agreed that an advert should be placed in Compass Sport. David Wathey has produced an editable flyer. Sue will produce copies urgently, some for distribution at the forthcoming City of London event.
(b) Lyme New Year. Margaret Gregory is organising and Marie Roberts planning. Jack Barker is the new Active Development Co-ordinator and will be our future contact.
(c) Autumn Series. Progressing to plan.
(d) Twin Peaks 2019 (November 9,10th Errwood). The forester has given permission but no response has been received from United Utilities (NW Water). If this is not forthcoming the fall-back position is to have an urban on day 2.
(e) The social will be held on January 19th 2019. The date in the Newsletter was incorrect.
6. Committee Structure: Pete Ross has submitted a written proposal for a new committee structure aimed to promote greater effectiveness and wider participation. Details were outlined in the July committee minutes. While the committee agreed the value of a new structure, including the expansion of sub-committees, there was debate as to how this could happen. The present constitution allows the formation of subcommittees but their chairman has to be a member of the main committee. The Committee has elected officers and up to 7 ordinary members and can co-op further members as is the present custom. The proposal is to elect/re-elect a new committee as before. Pete Ross suggested subcommittees of perhaps 3 or 4 members are then nominated, including but not confined to main committee members. Each might then choose a chairperson. 
The proposed tasks of some of the sub-committees were not accepted in detail. For example Sue did not think that membership was ideally linked with marketing. Pete Ross agreed to circulate a re-drafted sub-committee structure in the light of the discussion.
7. AOB:
 (a) Event entry fees for students. Trevor Hindle suggested that the Club should promote a motion at the BOF October Club Delegate Meeting on this issue. MDOC and some other clubs charge junior entry fees for students in full time education, irrespective of age. The aim is that this should become universal. It was agreed that Trevor should draft a motion on behalf of the Club and circulate it to the committee in time for submission to BOF by the end of September. Action TH.
(b) Newsletter. Andrew Gregory is retiring after long service as editor. Three future options remain: a website version, an electronic only version or continuation of the present hard copy edition. The latter in particular depends on a new editor ‘volunteering’.
(c) Coaching. Trevor agreed to ask Chris Smithard if he is interested in doing any paid coaching. Action TH.
(d) AGM. Sue agreed to try to co-ordinate necessary issues. Action SB.
8. Date of next Meeting:  8th October 2018, at the Ladybrook Hotel.  
                                                                                                           
